

**EC Lady Trojan Soccer Boosters
Meeting Minutes 7/21/2016**



Present:

Matt Davis – President
Beth Stutler – Vice President
David Clevenger – Treasurer
Darlene Ramsey – Secretary
Bridgett Kleier – MAL
Tricia Putterbaugh - MAL
Tim Hill
Angi Hall
Lauren Stutler
Larry Stutler
David Mattlin
Jim Lockwood

Review and Approval of Minutes:

The Meeting was called to order by Matt Davis at 6:35 pm. Minutes of the June meeting were read and approved on motion by Tim Hill and seconded by David Clevenger.

Treasurer's Report:

The current checking account balance is \$7,048.00. Deposits included \$33.00 for June Tips from Snappy's Pizza, \$333.00 for the car wash, \$61.00 for the bake sale at Skyline Chili and \$200.00 for hole sponsors for the upcoming golf outing.

Outstanding expenses include the cost of the ladders and other soccer equipment purchased by Lauren, as well as a check for \$425.00 for the Mason Tournament.

Coaches Corner:

Coach Lockwood indicated that everything is a go for the upcoming Mason Tournament. However, due to the hot weather, the girls will need water, possibly a mister, tents and wet towels.

Bridget Kleier said she would check with the Ohmers about their water mister and Beth will take care of the wet towels and water.

The uniforms are good and ready for the upcoming season. The socks have been ordered and the Boosters will pay half of the cost with the Athletic Department paying the balance. The goalie jerseys are being repaired and will be ready for the new season.

Old Business:

The warm-ups will be ordered thru Pieczonka. Beth indicated that she will send a picture of the logo that is currently on the bags (along with its measurements) to Angi for duplicating on the warm-ups. The girls would like their name on the chest of the jackets. The cost will be \$60.00 a set and will be part of the team fees. The Boosters will pick up any additional costs for adding the logo and/or girls' names.

Golf Outing: There is still a need for teams for the golf outing. A few have paid and there are others who indicate they will pay the day of the outing. DJ's Bakery will again furnish the donuts the morning of the outing, which will be picked up by Catherine and brought to the golf course.

Matt will pick up snacks (trail mix), water and soda from Sam's Club. He will also check with Denny to be sure there will be coffee available for the players and workers. In addition to the snacks (trail mix), Bridgett has pens, screw drivers, tape measures, and Matt has pens, can koozies and t-shirts from UCB for the goody bags for each golfer.

Tricia Putterbaugh will bring the PA system to use during the dinner for the basket raffle and door prizes. Beth Stutler and Darlene Ramsey will bring the card tables for split the pot and the basket raffle. Darlene has the signs from the previous year and will bring them to the outing. Baskets are slowly coming in. Thanks to Rollie Hollwell, donations from various businesses are coming in to be used for the door prizes as well as the basket raffle.

Lauren and Hannah Stutler indicated they will be in charge of the rotation of the workers on the course and see to it that each worker gets a break. The hole with the car will require a volunteer over the age of 18, while all other holes can be supervised by the girls.

It is requested that some volunteers be at the golf course around 6:00 a.m. to help with the setup.

Meet The Team: The boys' Boosters will not be painting player boards for the girls this year. The family that has done them previously, will not be able to do them. Dave Matlin offered the use of his shop for painting the boards. It was decided that orders will be placed at Meet the Team; thereafter, supplies will be purchased and a time and day will be scheduled to complete the boards. Since the painting decals were a joint purchase with the boys' Boosters, they will be available for use at that time.

There is still a need for a large tent for Meet the Team. Matt will check with Miller-York Fire Department to see if their tent is available. There is also a need for tables so anyone who has a banquet size folding table is asked to bring it with them.

Matt will check with JTM regarding purchasing the burgers. The girls' team will furnish the meat, condiments and buns. Also, the girls are to bring a dessert to share.

Ashley Davis is doing packets that will contain all the registration forms, meal choice forms, and other information. Each team member will be given a packet and will be asked to fill out all of the information and return it to one of the Booster volunteers where it will be totaled and fees can be paid. The packets will not include the IHSAA information unless someone is not familiar with the rules, at which time, one will be provided.

Pictures for the Seniors' banners will be taken at noon and Beth will reach out to Debbie Ginn to see if she will do them again this year. Beth has taken care of all of the paper work for the outing and the paper work for the game day meals. This year, we will pay the janitors to do the clean up after the outing.

A booth will be set up for those wanting to purchase spirit wear. Angi has a pamphlet with pictures and prices of the items, which will be included in the packets. She will also have sample sizes of the warm-ups for the girls to try on.

New Business:

Beth Stutler is in charge of the Senior Night festivities on September 26th, but will be out of town that evening. She will do all of the leg work, but needs someone to be in charge that night to coordinate everything.

Parents are encouraged to take pictures at as many games as possible and share them so that the End of Year Banquet DVD can be made to include at least two to three pictures each girl.

The Senior girls still need to come up with a quote for the practice shirts and get it to Angi as soon as possible so that the shirts will be ready for the first game.

It was mentioned that there is a need for a new table in the press box as the current one is literally "on its last leg". Lauren indicated that Kenny might take on the project of building a new table.

The next Snappy's night will not be until November.

The next meeting date and location are to be determined.

The meeting adjourned at 7:57 on motion made by Tim Hill and seconded by Larry Stutler.